
 

  June 2023    

The better late than never edition!  

President v Captain  

We were all wondering whether it would go ahead or not as the rain 

ƘŀŘ ŦŀƭƭŜƴ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƛƴ !ǇǊƛƭΣ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿǎ ƻŦ tƛƴƴŜǊΩǎ ƎǊŜŜƴ ōŜƛƴƎ 

waterlogged reached us. 

Nevertheless preparations continued unabated with Liz and Jeanette 

preparing for the ǇƭƻǳƎƘƳŀƴΩǎ, the green team continuing their 

great work in difficult conditions and Peter Lee on his knees in the 

ladies toilets!!!....tiling the newly refurbished toilet area ς phew! 

 

Miraculously the day dawned sunny with the promise of a dry day in 

Harrow.  We were blessed with a perfect day for the first match 

between our new Captain Grant Rickells and our new President Roy 

Wake. 

 



 

The all important choice! 

 

 

Clearly the captain chose well as his team won 102 shots to 88. 



/ŀǇǘŀƛƴΩǎ ǘƻǇ Ǌƛƴƪ ǿŀǎ !ƭŀƴ DƻƻŘŀƭƭΣ tƻƭƭȅ [ŜŜΣ [ƛȊ aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ ŀƴŘ DǊŀƴǘ 

Rickells 

¢ƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǘƻǇ Ǌƛƴƪ ǿŀǎ WƻƘƴ {ƻǳǘƘƎŀǘŜΣ hƭƭƛŜ aŀȊȊƛǘŜƭƭƛΣ aŀǊȅ 

Hughes and Jim Hughes. 

Liz and Peter Mitchell and their team provided a splendid 

ǇƭƻǳƎƘƳŀƴΩǎ. 

 

The last 6 months  

 So what has happened since the last newsletter which covered the 

October bowls holiday to Portugal? 

Mary Warner organised a fun bowls holiday to Dorset Bowls club. 

Very well priced and lovely accommodation and food. 

 

 

The lodges were ideal for the Swaffields, Mitchells and Liddles and 

for Anne and Mark Snell, Barry Rudolph and their friends from 

Amersham. 

The hotel rooms were also really good, for those less sociable 

members (such as us!) 

We had some success in the games as indicated in the following 

pictures but some clubs took it rather seriously. 



   

 

There was plenty to do in the surrounding area although match times 

caused a problem with these visits. 

 

The intrepid crew! 



But not early birds it would seem! 

 

A full complement for dinner 

 



 

 

 

L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘΗ 

 


